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Ms. MacDonald feared that other commercial type uses would occur on the site if

the Montessori School ceased to exist. She felt the official plan should be

followed for this residential area. Ms. MacDonald also presented a petition signed
by persons who do not want a day care located on North Street.

Mickey Bezaire, 40 Fort Malden Drive expressed concern with the proposed use

in a residential neighbourhood. He did not agree with the proponent that other

properties were not available for this use. Mr. Bezaire indicated that in his opinion
this was in contravention of the Official Plan policies. He did not think the

reference to the Cherrylawn Day Care facility by the Town Planner to be an

appropriate comparison as that facility was planned as part of the subdivision

development and therefore residents were aware of the use prior to purchasing
their homes. He feared the proponent would be able to apply 10 times for an

extension of the temporary use.

Barbara Partington, 69 North Street stated her only concern was that the structure

appeared small and wanted to ensure appropriate facilities for the children.

Ms. Morris responded that the house was being renovated to accommodate the

children and meet all of the Ministry and Ontario Building Code requirements.

Lisa Varacalli, 3 Whelan Drive expressed her support for the Montessori School.

She stated that the school enforces home values and it is operated as a school

program not a daycare.

Marianne DiPasquale, 163 David also expressed her support for the school. She

felt the use to be compatible with the area mentioning the parks and recreation

facilities across the street. Ms. DiPasquale also stated that the Town should

support this new business which helps young families.

Carol Ferguson asked if there was another Montessori School in Town.

She was advised that in addition to Ms. Morris' s school at the Heritage Square
Mall there is a second Montessori School at the comer of Sandwich Street and St.

Arnaud Street.

Ms. Morris also indicated that each Montessori School is different in terms of

choice of programs.

James Marcoux, 87 North Street stated that he was not questioning Ms. Morriss'

ability as a teacher. He was concerned that residential uses are " slowly being
choked out of the neighbourhood". Mr. Marcoux feared that the value of his home

would decrease if this use was allowed. When he purchased his property it was

under the premise that he was moving into a residential neighbourhood not a

commercial area.

Jeff Baker, Solicitor for the Applicant addressed Council to respond to some of the

comments made by members of the public. He stated that what is being
considered is if this is an appropriate use of the site. This is not a rezoning for

Commercial uses. This use is an Institutional use. The only criteria not fulfilled

for a rezoning is frontage on an arterial or collector road. North Street, however,

is not a typical residential street in consideration of the various existing uses. This

is why a Temporary Use is being requested under the provisions of the Official

Plan. His client is aware that if approved it is " temporary" and will proceed with

the knowledge that it may be for only three years, however, she is still willing to

invest in this property based on this restriction. If an extension is not granted at

the end of the three years his client understands that the structure would be






